

Update and News - August 2018

Fall Migration is just around the corner and I can hardly wait to see my shag friends and family. We are guests of North Myrtle Beach and we are so lucky to be welcomed twice each year into our Shaggers Paradise. Remember Fall Migration brings a HUGE lineup of entertainment during Fun Sunday and Fun Monday. If you haven't purchased or encouraged your shag club members to buy a Fun Monday raffle ticket, please do so...this is how the 2 days of entertainment is paid for. You may think that you're only buying a raffle ticket, but you are generating the revenue needed to continue to book the best in beach music! And don't forget, someone is going to win \$7,500!!

Our next ACSC Business Meeting will be held on September 22, 2018 at 10am at the Ocean Drive Beach Club. Come early to get your club signed in and please know your current club membership numbers.



Chairman's Corner – Robin Morley

Dear ACSC Presidents,

I hope this finds you doing well. Summer is almost gone and I know lots of shag club fun was had with parties, fish fry's, fundraisers and pool parties. SOS is just right around the corner. Our shaggers paradise is waiting for us. Fun Sunday and Fun Monday will be a great two days of great bands and entertainment.

The new ACSC Board certainly appreciates your vote of support. We are in the early stages of setting short and long term action goals for our organization. Please share any ideas or suggestions with any board member.

Stay safe in your travels and see you at SOS. Urelq



Secretary – Becky Berry

Please remember to check your shag club information on www.shagdance.com and make the necessary updates by using the "Update Your Club Information" link found under the ACSC heading. When you use the online form, your information will automatically be sent to everyone that needs to make your updates. Check your information that appears online and make sure that your phone number, your email address and where your club dances is kept current. Ehfn



ACSC Treasurer - Cecil Martin

Each September, the \$400 rebate check is enclosed inside your President's packet that you will receive at your business meeting if all your membership requirements are met. Each club must have attended BOTH Mid-Winter Workshop and Summer Workshop and EITHER the Spring or Fall SOS business meeting. If you are unsure of your club's attendance record, please email or call me to verify. Fhflo



ACSC Past Chairman – Ken Akin

Thanks to everyone who has been supportive of me for the past fourteen years while I have served as ACSC Vice Chairman and ACSC Chairman. I will now serve on the ACSC Board in the position of ACSC Past Chairman along with our newly elected and excited ACSC Board Members composed of Chairman Robin Morley, Vice Chairman Lisa Caveny, Treasurer Cecil Martin and Secretary Becky Berry. Be assured that this ACSC Board will be serving as a TEAM to continue our effort of moving our growing ACSC/SOS organization (which is presently composed of 97 shag clubs) into the future.

My service with the ACSC/SOS organization has been a rewarding experience.

Again, THANK YOU!! Nho#



SOS Secretary – Wanda Cavin

September 1 Deadline for 2018 SOS Card Sales: It is time to turn in all money, recorded card sale data and <u>unsold</u> 2018 SOS cards. You are to mail **UN-SOLD SOS CARDS** and collected data to Wanda Cavin at the below address:

Wanda Cavin - SOS Secretary 134 Venus Lane Mooresville, NC 28117

You may also scan and email the collected membership data to wbcavin@gmail.com.

Next, your club should mail a check for all cards sold to the below address. Your check should be made payable to SOS.

Your check should be mailed to:

SOS PO Box 4456 North Myrtle Beach, SC 29597

The final deadline is September 1, 2018...Remember, unsold cards and all collected data go to Wanda and no one else!





ACSC Vice Chairman – Lisa Caveny

Last, but not least....This is my first edition of E-Notes and I promised to focus on communication with Presidents and hopefully give you something that is easily printed for distribution at your next Board meeting or by forwarding to your club Board Members in an effort to educate them on the functions of the Association and the benefits of participation.

I encourage you to continue letting us know if you should hear of any new shag club that might want to join us and let's work together to reach 100 clubs!

Past President's Pin and Certificate requests can be made to me at acscvicechairman@gmail.com. I will continue to prepare those presentation packets, which will allow for you to recognize those who have served before you. We all want to be appreciated for our efforts. It actually makes a reigning President look good to honor others.

SOS at Sea 7: Please refer to shagdance.com for the flyer that you can distribute to your club members for the 2019 cruise. The SOS at Sea cruise is a great way to relax, discover new places, travel in an organized group, make new friends...and DANCE!!

2019 ICON Nomination Deadline: Please remember that the deadline for nominations is November 1st. You can find the correct form on shagdance.com under the ICON tab, or contact Novelene Powell or Dot Smith.

Fun Monday Raffle Ticket Deadline: Deadline is approaching fast to return all monies collect and ticket stubs. Refer to the information sheet that was contained in your packet for this year's instructions. Your responsibility as club President is to make certain that your deadlines are met and that your tickets will be entered into the raffle.

Rosemary Parten is the Fun Monday Chairman – Her contact number is 919-774-8090.

I Thank You for your support and encouragement to grow in this new position. I'm so excited for the opportunities that are ahead for me to visit many club events, dances and weekend parties. I welcome your ideas for Workshop topics or themes. Robin and I want to plan material that is useful, interesting and easily shared with your club Board members. We are open to suggestions! #Dkd